Minutes from Walden Woods
Village Council Meeting

March 22, 2011

Present:  

Barry Towers, Susan Atwater

Call to Order:

Barry called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.

Approval of Minutes:

The minutes from the November 2010 meeting were approved.

The minutes from the February 2011 meeting were approved.

Financial Report:

Barry reported that not much activity had been posted to the majority of the budget items yet since it was so early in the year.  Snow removal is the one exception, and it is over budget due to the extra salt applications for the many snow storms this year.  Overall we are in good financial shape.
Old Business:

The capital expenditures budget is $10,000.  The board will look at physical improvements needed as recommended by a new committee comprised of (Joe S, Barry, Susan, Paul Gelinas).  Frank will be requested to participate as well.  The committee will walk around the Village grounds and make note of work that is needed.  The board will then be decided how to allocate the money. Elite will get us quotes for our top priority items.  Some of the suggestions made were to remove the wooden street signs, paint lamp posts, mulch the landscaping beds, repair and cap stone walls, seal cracks in driveways, review gutters and drainage to make sure no erosion issues are occurring.    
Tree Issues – Mercer Lane and Hawthorne Lane have several dead or dying trees that need to be replaced.  Barry is working with the town who has already committed to replacing some of the trees.

Tree Issues – 503 Hawthorne has very large trees on the right side of the house as you look at it from the street.  The trees are leaning toward the house and dumping pine needles and sap on their home.  The homeowner would like these removed if possible.  This will be looked at during the walk-a-round. (Carried forward from Feb minutes so we will not lose track of this issue.)

Brick Walkway Issue – 330 Mercer has damage to bricks on the walkway to the front porch caused by the snow shovels.  This will be looked at during the walk-a-round. (Carried forward from Feb minutes so we will not lose track of this issue.)

New Business:

Russo will repair any damage done by his staff during winter storm clean up.  Homeowners should notify Barry and Elite of any damage that was done so we can make sure Russo is aware of it.

Russo will also be doing a walkthrough during the summer and will replace any of the new bushes that did not survive the winter.  They will also make recommendations for additional landscaping work that may be needed.

Barry discussed that the chairperson and minutes taker for the meetings will be rotated among himself, Joe and Susan.

Susan is working with Russo to review the snow removal invoices and get an accurate breakdown of costs per council from Russo.  This information will then be given to Frank to review and we will request that adjustments be made to correct the allocations previously made based on the 82% portion allocation the Village was charged.
The inspection sheet was reviewed and updates were discussed.  Susan will update the document and give it to Barry to discuss with Elite.  We will then ask Frank to use this for monthly inspections and report back to us on his findings so we will be aware of issues that need our attention.  

Homeowner’s Forum:

Rentals in CW by developer are all rent-to-own 1 year long agreements.  Elite is keeping track of the number of rentals in the community so we don’t exceed the 30% allowed rental rate per council.

The CW Developer will be removing his construction vehicles and trailer office and doing a clean up of the area.

Earth Day – April 23 from 10:00 to 12:00.  The Environmental Committee is looking for volunteers to participate in this event to clean up our community.

NWP Pancake Breakfast - March 26 from 9 to 2.  The cost is $5 for adults, $3 for children to raise money for activities at NWP.
Next Meeting:

Tuesday, April 19th, at 7:00 pm

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Susan Atwater

